11/9/2015
To The Governor of SC,
Hi,

Concerning the County Council’s decision to recite the pledge of
allegiance at each meeting, as well as Dillon County’s students reciting it.
How about reading a paragraph or page from a book by the founders of
the American Revolution and our country each meeting, instead of the
pledge of allegiance? They already remember the pledge. And it says
nothing about remembering the Bill of Rights, or the definition of liberty,
or the Declaration of Independence; which we need to make sure our
American ideals and rights remain the same as in 1776. Without books
from the American Revolution we can fall for foreign infiltration, or to
groups that want to change our laws to their versions and philosophies.

The pledge of allegiance could be a mistake, which could diminish our
intelligence (repeating the same thing each day). Some might think it

patriotic. But we learn a lot less, compared to reading the books of

Thomas Jefferson, Thomas Pain, Benjamin Franklin, . . . speeches by
Patrick Henry, George Washington, the founders of states, . . .
Maybe you could tell the schools to have a daily 3 to 5 minute reading

by the teacher, instead of the same pledge each day? Everyone would be
more intelligent and know more about being an American.

Thank you for reading,

Good luck, ﬂ ?[ MM ot

John Norris Maguire I
3250 Dunes Ct.
Little Rock, SC 29567

843-774-7570
My web site: Www.TrueBillOfRights.com

My new charity web site: Www.BestNiceKingdom.com



